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Question: 

Is it the case or not that some DHS have been suspected of committing criminal offences 

and/or offences against the APS Code of Conduct and have been asked to resign instead of 

being investigated for these offences? 

 

Answer: 

No, employees are not asked to resign when suspected of committing criminal offences and/or 

offences against the APS Code of Conduct. Where an investigation into an alleged breach of 

the APS Code of Conduct is undertaken, the investigation continues, irrespective of whether an 

employee resigns.  

Where serious misconduct is detected after an employee has exited the Department, the delegate 

may determine that a formal investigation will be undertaken in order to establish whether the 

former employee had breached the Code of Conduct during employment. 

Each criminal matter is thoroughly investigated and where there is sufficient evidence a Brief 

of Evidence is referred to the Commonwealth Director of Public Prosecutions. 

 
 


